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Dear Parents, 
 
Thank you for a wonderful school year!  As we begin to plan for next year there is 
staffing information I would like to share with you.   
 
We have several retirements this year.  Mrs. Davisson, Mrs. Mestdagh, and Mrs. 
Sevin are all retiring at the end of the year. Ms. Orhan will also be leaving us to 
join the Trombly staff as a 5th grade teacher. There is no doubt they will be 
missed!  Mrs. Anne Reinhard from Monteith will be taking the 4th grade teaching 
position. Mrs. Karen Aldrich from Richard will be taking the 5th grade position.  
Our current teachers have worked with these individuals in the past and have 
shared nothing but positive comments.  We are all very excited to welcome them 
to the Ferry staff.  At this time I do not know who our music teacher will be.   
 
There are other changes that are occurring.  Next year we are fortunate to have 
3 sections of kindergarten.  Ms. Tyler, our current 2/3 magnet teacher will be our 
third kindergarten teacher.  Prior to teaching magnet, Ms. Tyler taught first grade 
and is now pursuing her masters in early childhood.  She will be a wonderful ad-
dition to our kindergarten team.  Mr. Kirk Saddlemeir will be coming from Kerby 
to teach our 2/3 magnet.  Kirk has a keen understanding of the needs of our gift-
ed students.  He is a broad thinker, is dedicated to project based learning and has 
taught first and second grade.  He too will be a wonderful addition to the Ferry 
staff.   
 
Room changes will occur as a result of the third section of kindergarten.  Ms. Ty-
ler will remain in her current classroom as kindergarten teacher.  The 2/3 magnet 
classroom will be moved to room 110, Ms. Listwan’s current classroom.  Ms. List-
wan will move upstairs to room 208 (Mrs. Davisson’s old room.)  Mrs. Reinhard 
will be in room 206 and Mrs. Aldrich will be in room 201. 
 
I am happy that I had the opportunity to share this information with you now.  It 
will make for a smooth start to the 2017-2018 school year.  We will again have 
our World of Welcome.  This is an opportunity for the students to come and see 
their classroom, meet their teacher and bring in supplies.  Our PTO will also be 
available that day.  I do not have a specific date yet.  It will be late in August just 
before the start of school.  You will receive the specific date as soon as it has 
been determined.   
 
I wish you a very happy summer! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gloria Hinz 

http://www.gpschools.org/
http://gpschools.schoolwires.net/gpferry
http://gpschools.schoolwires.net/gpferry


Calendar Information: 

 

 

June 7 PTO Meeting  

June 9 PTO—Ice Cream Social/Tin Can Raffle 6:00 pm—9:00 pm Gym 

June 14 AM Classes Only—5th Grade Promotion 9:45 am 

June 15 AM Classes Only—Last Day of School   

 

 

 

 



Camp Howell 

Ferry’s fifth grade students spent three days at camp at the Howell Na-
ture Center last week.  Outdoor activities included survival with fire and 

shelter building, archery, canoeing, team challenges, and tours of the 
animal compound for rehabilitating animals.  By far the favorite chal-
lenges were the high ropes course and the tower rock climb.   It was a 

great time, and we brought lots of fond memories back with us.  
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Grade 
Camp 



 

Thank you to the good families and staff at Ferry 

School for donating 74 boxes of cereal this 

year.  Your boxes of cereal will help feed children 

in the Detroit Metropolitan area this summer. 

Thank you! 

 

 

The final Box Tops count is in and the top 
collecting class for the year was Ms. Sam-
borski’s 3rd grade class!  2nd place was Ms. 
Orhan’s class and 3rd place was Mrs. Er-
hard and Mrs. Schrade’s class.  Please save 
your Box Tops over the summer and turn 
them into your new teacher next 
year.  Students helped raise $867.90 for 
Ferry School this year.  Thank you for your 
support! 
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Below, please find the latest happenings with students in 

their “specials” classes. 

 Mrs. DeBow would like to thank everyone for a 
wonderful and artistic year.  We are very excited 
here at Ferry after our first year of Artsonia.  A 
few end of the year stats: over 2200 art works 
were posted online, Over 750 comments were 
made on artworks by over 620 artist 
fans!  Awesome job Ferry artists!  As you are 
cleaning out lockers and desks at the end of the 
year please donate any used or broken crayons 
to Mrs. DeBow...especially if the wrappers have 
been removed!  We hope you have a wonderful 
summer full of art!   

 

Thank you for all the support throughout 
the year in Physical Education.  Jump 
Rope for Heart and Field Day would not 
be successful if it were not for the parent 
volunteers.  I hope you have a fun, active 
and healthy summer.   

 

 










